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	ANTITRUST ADMONITION – Karen Malkey
REVIEW AGENDA- Hope Parrish will present the proposed release buckets and go over the design document. Then we will go over user guide updates. 
APPROVE NOTES FROM JANUARY 10TH AND 11TH MEETINGS- Update notes where highlighted and post to ERCOT.com 
PRESENTATION TO MARKET ON PROPOSED RELEASE BUCKETS

· What is the status of the project? See Key Document – PR70007 ERCOT_Update

· Slide 4- Project Phases and Deliverables 

· Blue – completed tasks (requirements, conceptual design)

· Green - In Progress tasks. Working on detailed design right now. The execution schedule and test plan are on schedule. 

· Slide 7- Next Steps/Recommendations- define the testing plan. The conceptual design reviews last week. 

· Encourage to let your folks at your shops review the presentation that was presented last time. 

· Proposed Release Buckets? See Key Document – PR70007 ERCOT_Update

· Slide 9- ERCOT proposes 4 Releases in order to mitigate impact with Nodal Code Freeze (3/6 – 9/12 Siebel lock down)
· Release 1 – 6/2008

· Release 2 – 7/2008

· Release 3 – 8/2008

· Release 4 – 11/2008

· Contingency Release – Release 5 – 2/2009

· Siebel code – all or nothing. The releases would be separate from Siebel releases. If they have an issue then it won’t impact our release.
· Q- Are all the buckets going to require market test? A. HP:  if we leave 32 and 8 in release 1 – yes.  There will be one for Release 2, 3, and 4 regardless.  
· Q-Multiple WSDL releases? Presentation was presented showing those requirements that are user impact or a WSDL change. Those have been identified.
· Q-Will release 1, release 2, release 3 and 4 require a WSDL change? Yes, there will be a WSDL change for every release.
· Q-Will there be API changes in every release? Yes
· HP- the release buckets and timelines are not resource restraints but environment restrictions. Release 1, 2 and 3 are okay but Release 4 maybe a risk. I’ve included a release 5 as a contingency incase we have issue with Nodal.
· Could we get the release in September if all goes okay? No due to development time and potential Nodal lock down.
· Releases schedule for June, July, August and November with a contingency release in Feb 2009. How long for each release? We have to take in account Test Plan team, scripts, time frame from UAT, sandbox, market testing. 

· HP- May 1st, test scripts should be finalized. The time of testing will drive what the implementation dates will be.  That planning is currently in progress.
· Debbie/ONCOR- I’m not understanding the release buckets and time lines. 

· HP- you have to understand some tasks will be happening in parallel of each other.  (presented out on white board)
· Time line on White Board

· BG- Is there anyway to get the first release in the April. 
· HP- No.  we have to do a release in March for PR60008, testing will be very small if do it in April.  (refer to timeline on board)
· KS -Contingency Release 5- what do you mean carry over the budget money? 
· HP- The project will carry over regardless due to the closing phase takes approx. 45 days. If Release 4 rolls over to 2009 we would also carry over any dollar associated with it.  We are currently looking into the 2009 PPL. 

· HP- if we plan on it to carry over then it will appear on the 2009 list with associated required budget.. I don’t think it will be an issue. 
· HP- MODPO is tasked to plan ahead for projects that are candidates to carry over to 2009 and make sure it’s all included in the 2009 planning process.
· Debbie/ONCOR- have you talked to the Nodal folks because you’ve planned a release during Nodal? 
· HP- Yes, we are having a meeting with them tomorrow and have been meeting regularly.

· HP- I have a pictorial of the diagram that I outlined on the board and I can send it out to everyone.
· KM- I’m looking at the release schedule from last time (phase 1) - UAT, Regression test, GUI sandbox 4 week, Market cert test 2 weeks. How does this schedule fit between the release buckets? 
· HP- Each team at ERCOT will tell me how long each task will take and we will fit that into the schedule.  This will determine the actual implementation date. 
· KM- Do we have to go with the same schedule?

· HP- Yes, same tasks, but duration will try to fit into the scheduled Retail Release.  Some of the tests are automated and if the testing team needs more bodies then we will get them.
· KM- Do you know how long each of these things will take? 
· HP- No, that is the next step in the Planning phase to finalize.  .

· JR- Why do we need the June, July and August releases? I looked at the list of requirements for release 1 and only one requirement would need to be market tested. Every release we will have to test. I don’t see the advantage to breaking it out in three releases. 
· HP- Siebel has to happen between June and Sept. Release 1 GUI changes, quick hits to get out and tested. Consecutively flowing to each release. 
· Debbie/ONCOR- We would be in favor of four releases. We might want three releases.

· HP- if we combine then it will be a longer testing cycle which impacts a contingency release before the Nodal code freeze. Breaking it out to keep up with the testing schedule will help deliver quality on the important items in the release as well. 
· JR- what benefit am I having for multiple releases?

· HP- If not to the Market, It’s a benefit to ERCOT - larger releases have to lock down environments. Issues that come out of the phased release will be able to role out in the contingency release. 
· JR- none of the changes in June, July and August can go to the November? 
· HP- No, because of the Siebel lockdown. 
· KM- Are you taking in a count of the flight test? 
· HP- I am working with Gene Cervenka (Flight Administrator). Sandbox will be set up in June. He thinks the test scripts identified will take only a week.

· HP- A challenge we have is July and August are all we have for Siebel changes or could potentially push us to 2009. 
· Kyle- we can do the testing approach but would rather not. 
· Debbie/ONCOR- hard time with API last year- good that testing was broken up and it worked. We didn’t have any ERCOT resources. Once they did help us then they answered a couple of questions and things were fine. Release 1- issues- someone at ERCOT dedicated to answering our API questions. 
· HP- we are working on this and we will have someone to help out. 
· Debbie/ONCOR- I don’t think you will get in November

· HP- plan for 30 days…30-60 days for closing. I haven’t been told we are locked out in November but that will be discussed. This is just a draft. 
· ACTION ITEM- Hope send pictorial of white board outline to group (Sent to Karen Malkey). 

· KM-When do you need feedback? 
· HP- I would like to get feedback this week. 
· KS- what if we don’t agree. 
· HP then its back to the drawing board and then its likely to be pushed back to 2009.

· Then this would push it into other 2009 things that are going on. 

· KM- IT area…How much time do we have to develop against the new WSDL?. 
· HP- this is time we will nail down in the execution schedule. We will give enough time to prepare. This is just a draft of the release bucket. 
· KS- Have you looked at an alternative to the schedule?
· HP- Yes, it would be moved to 2009. This is a tight schedule. 
· KS- what about one release and not phases?
· HP- Siebel is not available….then it would pushed to 2009. That would create a big testing cycle. 
· KS- that might be better…
· HP- we do better with smaller releases than larger with not so much fall out better quality. 
· BG- Are you testing individual components or end to end? 
· HP- we do both, functional test, integration test and regression testing to ensure we didn’t break anything else. 
· BG- part of my concern for testing is if it’s an actual test or simulated test. 
· HP- we can dive into those things when we get into the testing area. This is just a proposal. 
· Debbie/ONCOR- I think we are okay with this. If release one doesn’t work for us but have to realize that we still have issues, we will need assistance to resolve before we move on to release 2. The last time we were left out there and not getting our questions answered. 
· HP- we need to have resources in place for questions and testing. 
· Kyle- As for TTPT- we need to know a timeline to create a detailed timeline of the testing, create the scripts and have time for the MarkeTrak Task Force to review them. Decide what you want to do and we will react. We would like more details for us. 
· HP- Can I get all feedback by tomorrow, Friday. Is it possible? Based off of that I can define dates. 
· CR- if we want it in 2008 then we need to approve this schedule or we will get it in 2009. 
· Debbie/ONCOR- I’m afraid if we don’t get it sooner then we won’t get it later. 
· BG- post Nodal concerns. 
· KM- sooner is better…we are pretty tied to this schedule. 
· HP- if I went with this schedule to the Nodal meeting tomorrow then we would have a better chance to lock it down. 
· KM- what I am hearing is everyone is okay with this schedule? Yes 
· Debbie/ONCOR- at lunch will you send your pictorial? 
· HP- Yes.
· Kyle Miller/CNP- more phases that we can combine will help us out. Most in phase 1 was not market testing related. 
· Looking at the spreadsheet of requirements that should be tested or not.
· HP- Jennifer Frederick has left ERCOT to pursue other opportunities. David Michelsen has stepped up to the plate and will be the point of contact.
· Kyle Miller/CNP- Feb 8th script sub team will be meeting. When will we have the dates for the testing and know when to have the scripts ready?
· HP- end of February. I will try to have it done earlier. 
· Kyle Miller/CNP- should we start writing the scripts based off this spreadsheet? 
· HP- Yes

· KM- need to update the user guide to go along with each release. DEV and IAS in one release- June. 

USER GUIDE DISCUSSION/ REVIEW

· Check in posting the user guide in multiple sections to the website. Are we able to do that? 
· KT- talked to the web people. We can do it but will take two weeks to do. 

· CANCEL WITH APPROVAL- see Key Document – Cancel w Approval
· RCC went over changes made to the Cancel with Approval section
· DEV LSE- SEE CHANGES- see Key Document - DEVLSE
· CNP added verbiage 

· 11.1.2- table grid- took out and put more of a definition of each sub-type. 
· DM- some of the problems we had was not on the actual tool but how to identify a variance and how to submit correctly. Added something on compression. It’s more of the general direction. We’ve added the DEV process and not just MarkeTrak tool. It will make it longer and not shorter. Understand? 
· KM- it’s the right way to go but by saving it into sections then it will be better and not having to go through the whole thing. Similar to protocols. 
· DM- I think it would be a good idea. Would you like us to take it back and bring back the sections that we think it should be broken into? Yes

· Service History- changed language…changed to require data.

· Compression piece is new- didn’t exist before.

· Interpreting your extract data….

· Data Fields- date changes- Stop time noted on extract - it should notes on the issue.

DM- IAG flow will be discussed at the next meeting and then the rest of the D2D issues will be discussed at the following meeting. Hoping to have it done by end of March. 
KM- that will be good then it will be due to turn around for the phase 2 changes.
ADJOURN


	Action Items / Next Steps:

	· 

	Hot topics or ‘At Risk’ Items:

	












































